Shoreacres City Council

Minutes of August 16, 2004, workshop

The City Council of the City of Shoreacres met in workshop session on August 16, 2004 at 7:00 p.m. at Shoreacres City Hall, 601 Shoreacres Blvd., Shoreacres, Texas.

THOSE PRESENT WERE:

NANCY EDMONSON


MAYOR



PRESENT

JAYO WASHINGTON

MAYOR PRO TEM


PRESENT

JOE GOMER



ALDERMAN



PRESENT

VICKIE ELLIS 


ALDERMAN



PRESENT

DAN BLANCHARD


ALDERMAN



PRESENT 











(@ 7:20 p.m.)

TOM REVAK



ALDERMAN



ABSENT

SHARI TAIT
 


CITY SECRETARY


PRESENT

1.0
WORKSHOP

1.1 Discuss/Review Proposed Budget for Fiscal Year 2004/2005. Council reviewed Draft 1 of the budget, hereto Attachment “A”. The director of Public Works, Eloy Gonzalez, and The Chief of Police, Randall French, was present to answer any questions on line items within their departments.  

· Mayor Edmonson said the budget included a lot of detail this year including a report of the actual expenditures for the previous four years.

· Told Council that they would review the departments directed by Eloy Gonzalez and the Chief of Police at this meeting and then review the remaining general fund accounts and personnel at the next workshop.  

· Who asked how the overtime was being charged to each Public Works Department employee. The City Secretary said each of the four employees are listed under one account (Public Works, Parks, Water, and Sewer) and any overtime worked by that employee is listed in the same department.

· Said 2102-Water Tank Service/Plant Maintenance includes $10,000 to repair and paint the tower. Mayor Edmonson said this also included money for a pump or motor. Alderman Gomer suggested putting the funds into the contingency fund rather than line 2102. He asked the Director of Public Works if all the lift stations had new control panels. Eloy said that the lift station at Sunrise was the only one that did not have new controls. Council decided to decrease this line item from $16,550 to 14,950.     

· Mayor Edmonson said the City has several water pumping credits through the Subsidence District for sponsoring an educational program at Bayshore Elementary. She said the Director of Public Works would check into selling some of the credits or using them. 

· Said 2105-Supplies and Maintenance has been under-budgeted in the past. She said some of the purchases were being miscoded to the sewer department. Council changed this line item from $10,000 to $9,000. 

· Said 2115-Water Contingency fund included funds for pump failures, driveway replacements and other unknown hazards. Council decided to decrease the contingency fund from $10,000 to $7,000.      

· Council discussed gasoline purchases and asked the Director of Public Works and the City Secretary to verify the cost and the amount of gallons purchased this fiscal year. Eloy said a new tank was delivered but it did not have a gauge either. 

· Eloy said 2114-Lab Fees is higher because $861 is due to a new fee to Texas Department of Health. 

· Mayor Edmonson said Eloy was recommending the purchase of pants and shirts for the Public Works employees rather than having a uniform contract. She said it has been a hassle since the City has had the contract with Unifirst and purchasing clothes will be less expensive.

· Said 2202-Contract Services included smoke testing for the area bounded by Shoreacres Blvd, Miramar, Sunrise, and Fairfiled and possibly a manhole rehab by the Shoreacres lift station. 

· Said the budget includes a laser printer for Utility Billing.

· Told Council that they may need to consider a water rate increase since it is running at a deficit. Citizen, Stan Krauhs questioned whether the water credits should be used rather than sold and not increasing water rates. Mayor Edmonson said she would look into the options for the next workshop. 

· Mayor asked that $1500 be added to line item 1503-Equipment for either rental or the purchase of a roller for street repairs. She recommended rental since the City had no history on the frequency of use of the roller and because of the required maintenance and upkeep when owning the equipment.

· Said this budget also includes the overlay of any remaining gravel streets in Shoreacres.  

· Alderman Washington suggested purchasing bulk items rather than going to Fischer’s and Howard’s Hardware for mosquito repellant and similar items.

· Council discussed mosquito control. Eloy said he and Ralph will test the second week of September which would allow them to purchase the proper chemical fogger. Mayor Edmonson asked how the City has not purchased any chemicals since she was on Council. Eloy said that they have sprayed different chemicals in the past that could be purchased without a mosquito applicator license. Council also discussed contracting this service or spraying under someone else’s certification.

· 1603-Park Equipment was for signs for all City parks, based on an estimate submitted by the Parks Board.

· Mayor Edmonson said 1800-1-Part-Time Officers was miscalculated in the past.

· Mayor Edmonson said the Chief asked for salary adjustments but she asked to defer that discussion until the next meeting.

· Said this budget included the purchase of another lap top computer for a second patrol car and for the air card for that lap top.

· Mayor Edmonson asked if the City paid for the part-time officer’s training and was told that they do.  

· Asked the City Secretary to ask the Auditor if the purchase of the police vehicle should be included in the operating budget or the capital budget. 

· A Department of Transportation (DOT) truck inspection program by the Police Department was briefly discussed. Mayor Edmonson said the City is eligible and is awaiting some paperwork regarding the program. She said the biggest cost is vehicles but after two years, the vehicle could be used by the department as a regular patrol vehicle. It would also require an additional officer. Chief French said the cost of the program plus 10% could be recouped in fines. Council agreed to include the program in the budget and discuss it further at a later time.  

· Chief French asked that a contingency fund of $1,000 be included in the police department budget. Council agreed but said spending the funds will require prior approval.

2.0
ADJOURNMENT

Upon Motion, Mayor Edmonson adjourned the meeting at 9:11 p.m. 

Approved this ___________ day of _________________________, 2004






__________________________







Nancy R. Edmonson, Mayor 

Attest
:

____________________




Shari Tait, City Secretary
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